
Prospect Lake Elementary PAC Meeting 
May 18th, 2021 

 

 

 

In Attendance: Wendy Bird, Desiree Davies, Carolyn Ensing, Shelly McIntyre, Steve 
Gaskin, Jacquie Davis, Trish Smith, Natasha Crawford, Sam Beecher, 
Harpreet Hornett, Sarah Angus, Paula Hesje, Jude Coats, Krista Barnabe, 
Erin Egan, Brittany Crump 

 

Guests: Alisa Russell 
Anita Ko 
Sat Lail 
Laurel Evans 

 

CALL TO 
ORDER: 

7:03 

 

WELCOME:  Shelly McIntyre - Welcome to all parents and members, thank you for 
joining this virtual meeting. We acknowledge the WSANEC people on 
whose land we work, learn and teach.  

o Approval of Agenda: Approved: Desiree; seconded: Carolyn 
o Approval of Minutes: Approved: Wendy; seconded: Sarah 

 

 

PRINCIPALS 
REPORT 

Anita:  
 
We have been given a couple of grants this year:  $425 for gardening 
which we will use for a new garden shed. Kids sport also gave us a grant 
which we can use to hire before school sports for kids. In past years it has 
been a Claremont student, she is now filling in as supervisor at PL so she 
is doing some activities before and after those shifts. We will also be using 
the extra money for more badminton and other sports equipment from that 
grant.  
 
2021/2022 school year: same number of kids (273 kids and 13 divisions)  
 
Grade 2 and 3 skipping club is also going really well; student teacher who 
is involved in Island Hoppers, Tuesdays and Thursday. 
  
May 25th the virtual book fair starts hosted by Russell books, order through 
Russell books, from link, you can also buy books right from store let them 
know from PL. through website delivered to PL.  
 



School bus registration is out so don’t forget to register your student if they 
will need transportation for this coming school year.  
 
Please also let us know if your student will not be coming back to PL for 
the upcoming year so we can use the accurate number for class planning.  
 
Transition has also started for the grade 5 students heading to Royal Oak 
and other middle schools.  
 
School supplies: trying something different this year where 
parents/guardian’s cam pay a lump sum and teachers will purchase ($42) 
bulk supplies. Newsletter will come out in June. Money by June 25th. Note: 
parents can still purchase their own supplies 
 
Parent’s, please look at the lost and found. Outside by the gym door near 
parking lot.  
 
Alisa:  
Funding request: 
Was given a MAKEDO grant, linked to skills Canada to carpentry.  
The kids are made of high-quality plastic screws and tools that the 
students can use to create things like a soccer pitch, houses, robots, etc. 
Started in district through a program Darcy McNee brought forward. High 
school students have access to wood working, metal work. Middle school 
student has been given the opportunity to create things through 3D 
printers. These kits have been purchased to help kids in elementary 
school develop hands on skills. The kids can be used with math, kids have 
to think about how you put walls together and how to create doors. The 
kids really love them, obsessed with them! This type of learning also 
speaks to the ADST curriculum and covers core competencies like 
responsibility, communication and critical thinking.   
30 pieces to a container 
Can be stored in the classroom, doesn’t take up space.  
 
Questions:  
What are you looking for, money?  
One more class set: $800 
Could we team up with the middle school to make more screws instead of 
buying more since they have the 3D printers.  
Are screws reusable?  
Yes, they are, back into the box, they do not go home.  
Is it one company that does this:  
Yes, one company makes these.  
Is it recycled plastic:  
Not sure, don’t think so, no  
 
Laurel:  
Young Entrepreneurs:  
A couple of months ago the kids in grade Div 1 and Div 3 came up ideas 
they would want to create a business out of.  They had to business plant, 
designs, marketing and production 



This week are selling these products. Kids have enjoyed really doing this 
and learned a lot.  
Sale is tomorrow and Thursday.  
Need to get the kids to bring exact amount, in a plastic bag. Covid friendly. 
With the profits we give back to the community. This year we are giving 
the proceeds to Power To Be, 30% back from what we raise.  
 
Class photos:  
No class photos this year or whole school photo. May be able to offer a 
composite from their life touch photos.  
  
No June PAC meeting 
 
Grade 5: Anything planned for them for end of year event?   
 
Tentative as to what DHO, will share after the long weekend. Have 
approval but need DHOs approval first.  
 
Again, just wanted to thank the PAC executive and all parents for all they 
have done this year. 
 
*See attached for more information 
 

 

TREASURER'S 
REPORT 

See attached: updated as of today.  
 
Have around 40k in the account right now so could think about spending 
extra money still.  
Do we have a minimum amount to keep on hand? 
No mandated minimum but what we have done over past number of year, 
is to have what we need in the account for next years budget, so if we 
didn’t do any fundraising we could cover that year.  
Trying to reduce that overage but due to last year we didn’t spend much 
and this year didn’t spend much either.  
Fundraisers were good this year, about next years’ worth of expenditures 
in the account.  
Does the revenue fluctuate? has been going back and forth but would 
need to go back over the numbers.  
Does PL school view this as an extension of the operating budget?  
No, this money is used for “bonus” things that they ask for; extra teachers 
supply, those kinds of things. The items typically change over the years 
but we try to stay around the same amount of money as spent in years 
past. Try to stay consistent.  
The school does not consider this money as a part of their budget.  
 

 

COPAC 
REPORT 

See attached 

 



PRESIDENTS 
REPORT 

Fundraisers:  
 
Flower subscription: ends this week, will get it into the reminders, wrap 
that up for this year.  
 
Finished the art cards and the flowers, they did well. Lots of help and 
thank you for helping.  
 
Earthquake supplies: water is what we are waiting for, back ordered, 
hopefully in Victoria by mid June. Will hopefully have everything in the EQ 
kit by the end of the year. A project in the new school year to organize the 
new school supplies and comfort kits.  
 
Chickens: $350 so far 
 
 
Voting for MAKEDO set: 
$800 class set; she did want to ask for more but at this point they just want 
one more class set and if they are super popular, they may ask for more 
sets. Looks very interesting and lots of great little projects can be found in 
Pinterest.   
ADST is a big part that isn’t provided by the school so this might be worth 
spending the money.  
Can we afford to buy two?  
Yes, think we can afford. Another reason they may only be looking for one 
set is to see if the other teachers enjoy using them. This is more teacher 
led so that might be a hesitation.  
Good surplus this year so maybe we could spend the money. Fund one 
and then think about funding another one in the next year. Maybe if the 
primary teachers wanted more at another time, we could think towards 
that. 
 
More supplies on hand, then they wouldn’t have to share the screw drivers 
as much.  
 
Carolyn: Motion for one set but communicate with Anita and see up to two 
sets: All in favour. 
 
 
 
 

 

GENERAL 
DISCUSSION:  

Wendy: would like to look over the constitution and bylaws, and see if 
there are any modifications that might need to be done.  
There are some things that are definitely stuff that we can take out that 
aren’t happening that doesn’t need to be in there.  
Have some COPACs parents that have done it in their schools the past so 
has people I can reach out to.  
Language and choices need to be legal and binding. Carolyn has done 
this sort of thing in the past so happy to help out.  
 



Country Grocer:  
Around $770 in GC which typically goes to grade 5 celebration. $25/ kid 
for year book. For 40 kids it’s about $1k in total. Thinking of getting more 
parents to purchase the GC from the PAC to make up the difference in the 
money owing towards the yearbooks. Going to get Yvonne to look into 
how many more GC we have left and see if we can get the parents to 
purchase. This money doesn’t usually come from the PAC money as it 
should be something the whole school can enjoy. We have $50, $45 and 
$43 denominations left in GC.  
 
Shelly will email PAC reps to organize the end of year gift email  
 
Sam/Elections:  
 
Prospect Lake PAC Executive nominations May 2021 
No further nominations, no objections. 

 
Co-Presidents 
Carolyn Ensing (Nominated by Shelly McIntyre, seconded by Harp Hornett) 
motion passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 
Jacquie Davis (Nominated by Shelly McIntyre, seconded by Sarah Angus) motion 
passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 

 
Vice-President 
No nominations. 

 
Treasurer 
Stephen Gaskin (Nominated by Carolyn Ensing, seconded by Erin Egan) motion 
passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 

 
Secretary 
Erin Egan (Nominated by Wendy Bird, seconded by Sarah Angus) motion passed 
by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 

 
Communications Coordinator 
Wendy Bird (Nominated by Desiree Davies, seconded by Natasha Crawford) 
motion passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 

 
COPACS Liaison 
Jude Coates (Nominated by Carolyn Ensing, seconded by Erin Egan) motion 
passed by secret ballot via text: majority vote: 13 for, 1 abstained, 0 against. 

 
Members at Large 
Harp Hornett (Nominated by Shelly McIntyre, seconded by Jacquie Davis) motion 
passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 
Sarah Angus (Nominated by Shelly McIntyre, seconded by Steve Gaskin) motion 
passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against 
Lindsay Martin (Nominated by Shelly McIntyre, seconded by Harp Hornett) 



Trish Smith (Nominated by Shelly McIntyre, seconded by Jacquie Davis) motion 
passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 
Desiree Davies (Nominated by Wendy Bird, seconded by Jacquie Davis) motion 
passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 
Shelly McIntyre (Nominated by Desiree Davies, seconded by Wendy Bird) motion 
passed by majority vote: 14 for, 0 abstained, 0 against. 
 
 

 

 

Immediate Need for Volunteers: sign up at https://ples.hotlunch or email 
prospectlakepac@gmail.com  
 

 
Upcoming PAC meetings: Via Teams 7:pm 

 

 
MEETING ADJOURNED: 8:30pm 

 

https://ples.hotlunch/
mailto:prospectlakepac@gmail.com


PAC MEETING MAY 14, 2021  

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Thank you to our great PAC for their amazing support this year.  Although we haven’t 
been able to connect with our parent community through school events during this 
challenging year, our school staff appreciate and feel the support from our families.  
Thank you for the lovely tulip deliveries last month.  A big shout out to our 2020-21 
PAC executive for the extra time spent volunteering and your dedication to the 
school. 

YOUNG ENTREPRENEUR Presentation – Mrs. Evans 

MAKE DO Kits Presentation – Mrs. Russell 

SCHOOL NEWS 

MARATHON MATH We are excited this month for our whole school Marathon Math 
Challenge to promote Health bodies and Health Minds.  Mrs. Gregory’s class created a 
video for our virtual kick off of the event on May 3.  We learned that running or walking 
gets your blood pumping and builds strength in your heart. Student are encouraged to 
move and exercise each day to help focus and learn at school.   

For the month of May, students can run/walk distances and try to achieve a distance of 
10 km, half marathon 26 km or full marathon of 42.2 or more! We have two ½ km or 
500-meter routes for the students to run.  Teachers help students to record their 
distances and there are plenty of real-world examples of math thinking.   Keep up the 
movement and exercise Prospect Lake! 

Water bottles:  Please remind your child to bring their water bottle daily and on warm 
days come to school with a labelled hat and a layer of sunscreen.  

RUSSELL BOOKS VIRTUAL FAIR Coming Soon!  Purchase books for your summer reading 
enjoyment!  We are pleased to host a Virtual Book Fair through Russell Books from May 25 
to June 5.  Families can order from a selection of popular titles through the Russell Book Fair 
website.  Parents, there are books for you too! 

• All books ordered through the Book Fair website will be delivered to your student 
at Prospect Lake before the end of the school year.   

• A full selection of books can be purchased in-store, just be sure to let the cashiers 
know you're from Prospect Lake! 



• Proceeds from the Russell Virtual Book Fair will go directly towards the purchase of 
awesome new books for the Prospect Lake Learning Commons. 

• Preview available at http://bookfair.russellbooks.com/ 

FUN DAY – June 18 Intermediate track and field stations in the morning. Primary activity 
stations in the afternoon.  This is a fun event that will be run in cohorts.   

GRADE 5 YEAR END – Stay tuned for details as we learn more about Provincial Health 
Orders  

SCHOOL SUPPLIES- Stay tuned for ordering date in June.  We will be offering a new 
method to purchase school supplies this upcoming year.  For $42 payable to PAC 
hotlunches, the staff will purchase the supplies for your child. The advantages include bulk 
discounts, exact materials are purchased for use, less waste or unused materials and you 
don’t haven’t to shop!  

SCHOOL BUS REGISTRATION for 2021/21 is Open Until June 20, 2021:  Please 
click HERE for all the information regarding bus registration and to register your child for 
the school bus.  You will need your child’s student number to register and you can find this 
on your child’s report card. 

Families Not Returning to Prospect Lake School in September 2021:  If your child will 
not return to Prospect Lake Elementary for the 2021-22 school year, could you kindly let the 
school know asap for planning purposes.  Thank you.   

 

UPCOMING DATES...  
May 18 PAC Meeting- elections Link to follow 

May 19/20 Young Entrepreneur Sale  

May 21 Non-Instructional Day – Students do not attend school.  

May 24 Victoria Day (STAT Holiday) – Students do not attend school. 

June 18 Fun day 

June 29 Last day of school for students 

  

 

http://bookfair.russellbooks.com/
http://bookfair.russellbooks.com/
https://www.sd63.bc.ca/programs-and-services/transportation


2020-2021  
Planned Income

2020-21 Planned 
Expenses

2020-21 Planned 
Totals

Income Expenses Totals Difference

Gaming Grant 5,180.00$               5,180.00$               5,180.00$               5,180.00$               -$                  
Interest 5.00$                       5.00$                       -$                          
Hockey Pool -$                         96.00$                     96.00-$                     96.00$              
Halloween Dance -$                         -$                         -$                  
Hot lunch -$                         -$                         -$                         -$                  
Magazines -$                         -$                         -$                  
Red Barn Cards 3,000.00$               2,700.00$               300.00$                  -$                         300.00$            
Donations 575.00$                   575.00$                  502.40$                   502.40$                   72.60$              
Art Cards December 2,500.00$               400.00$                   2,100.00$               3,090.93$               715.22$                   2,375.71$               275.71-$            
Purdy's Christmas 1,000.00$               1,000.00$               2,741.11$               2,741.11$               1,741.11-$         
Purdy's Easter 400.00$                   400.00$                  945.92$                   945.92$                   545.92-$            
Clothing 2,000.00$               1,500.00$               500.00$                  2,037.19$               1,645.11$               392.08$                   107.92$            
Basket Raffle -$                         -$                         -$                  
Winter flowers 2,000.00$               1,500.00$               500.00$                  1,009.58$               1,009.58$               509.58-$            
Monk Office 350.00$                   350.00$                  688.69$                   688.69$                   338.69-$            
Bottle Drive 500.00$                   500.00$                  3,489.10$               3,489.10$               2,989.10-$         
Spring Fair -$                         -$                         -$                  
Spring Art Cards 2,500.00$               1,000.00$               1,500.00$               2,744.10$               738.50$                   2,005.60$               505.60-$            
Spring flowers 1,600.00$               1,200.00$               400.00$                  666.00$                   666.00$                   266.00-$            
Seeds 2,000.00$               1,300.00$               700.00$                  816.74$                   816.74$                   116.74-$            
Subtotal 23,610.00$             9,600.00$               14,010.00$             23,911.76$             3,194.83$               20,716.93$             6,711.93-$         
Planned Expenses

Gifts 450.00$                   450.00-$                  334.94$                   334.94-$                  
BCC PAC 75.00$                     75.00-$                     75.00$                     75.00-$                     
Teacher's lunch -$                         -$                         -$                         -$                         
Coffee morning -$                         -$                         -$                         -$                         
Executive Costs -$                         -$                         -$                         -$                         
Miscellaneous 200.00$                   200.00-$                  100.56$                   -$                         100.56$                  Earthquake kits
Staff Wish list 10,180.00$             10,180.00-$             3,189.98$               3,189.98-$               
Principal's Fund 200.00$                   200.00-$                  200.00$                   200.00-$                  
Classroom funds 6,750.00$               6,750.00-$               6,750.00$               6,750.00-$               $25 x 270
Grade 5's -$                         -$                         -$                         -$                         
Emergency Preparedness 2,900.00$               2,900.00-$               -$                         -$                         
Refunds 537.25$                   537.25-$                  537.25$                   537.25-$                  
Craft Donation 1,448.99$               1,448.99$               -$                         1,448.99$               
Hot Lunch Program 315.00$                   315.00-$                  -$                         -$                         -$                         
Subtotal -$                         23,056.24$             21,607.25-$             1,549.55$               11,087.17$             9,537.62-$               
Total 23,610.00$             32,656.24$             7,597.25-$               25,461.31$             14,282.00$             11,179.31$             

*$500 allocated to reserve fund to upgrade the nature playground not included in the figures above
**Does not include an additonal $2000 for IXL Math for the next 2 years

Actual Budget Amounts 2019-2020  Budget Amounts 2020-2021



Staff Wish List
Item Amount Approval Date  Spent  Available Notes

4 Outdoor picnic tables 980.00$        27-Oct-20 980.00$        -$              
6 Outdoor benches 480.00$        27-Oct-20 480.00$        -$              
Washing station cover 150.00$        27-Oct-20 -$              150.00$        
Outdoor space covers x 2 400.00$        27-Oct-20 179.98$        220.02$        
Student storage bins 520.00$        27-Oct-20 -$              520.00$        
Home Readers 1,600.00$    27-Oct-20 -$              1,600.00$    
Reading A-Z 650.00$        21-Jan-21 -$              650.00$        Based on $472 USD
IXL Math 1,000.00$    27-Oct-20 1,000.00$    -$              
Red Cedar books 300.00$        27-Oct-20 300.00$        -$              
GYRO balls 250.00$        27-Oct-20 250.00$        -$              
Charging station 850.00$        27-Oct-20 -$              850.00$        
Subtotal 7,180.00$    3,189.98$    3,990.02$    
Classroom funds ($25 per student x $270) 6,750.00$    27-Oct-20 6,750.00$    -$              
Total 13,930.00$  9,939.98$    3,990.02$    

Nature play area expansion 500.00$        11-Oct-19 -$              500.00$        Reserve Fund
IXL Math 2,000.00$    11-Oct-19 2,000.00$    $1000 for each of next 2 years

In-Year Requests
Item Amount Approval Date Spent Available Notes

Jerseys 3,000.00$    16-Feb-21 3,000.00$    Plus shipping costs
Emergency Preparedness 2,900.00$    13-Apr-21 2,900.00$    

-$              -$              
Total 5,900.00$    -$              5,900.00$    

Additional Requests
Item Amount Approval Date Spent Available Notes

-$              
-$              

Total -$              -$              -$              



Year Total 19,830.00$  



Trial Balance
Prospect Lake Elementary School PAC
As of May 18, 2021

ACCOUNTS DEBIT CREDIT

Assets

Bank Account 32,538.83 0.00

Cash on Hand 302.40 0.00

Gaming Account 7,921.96 0.00

Total Assets 40,763.19 0.00

Liabilities

Total Liabilities 0.00 0.00

Equity

Owner's Equity 0.00 18,694.04

Profit for all prior years 0.00 10,070.84

Total Equity 0.00 28,764.88

Income

Art Cards - Dec 0.00 3,909.93

Art Cards - Spring 0.00 2,744.10

Bottle Drive 0.00 3,489.10

Clothing 0.00 2,037.19

Craft Donations 0.00 1,448.99

Donations 0.00 502.40

Gaming Grant 0.00 5,180.00

Trial Balance - Prospect Lake Elementary School PAC Created on May 18, 2021

As of May 18, 2021 Page 1 / 3



Income

Miscellaneous Revenue 0.00 100.56

Monk Office 0.00 688.69

Purdy's 0.00 2,741.11

Purdy's Easter Chocolate 0.00 945.92

Seeds 0.00 816.74

Spring Flower Baskets 0.00 666.00

Winter Flowers 0.00 1,009.58

Total Income 0.00 26,280.31

Expenses

Art Cards 1,453.72 0.00

BCCPAC 75.00 0.00

Clothing Exp 1,645.11 0.00

Gifts 334.94 0.00

Hockey Pool 96.00 0.00

Principal's Fund 200.00 0.00

Refunds 537.25 0.00

Teacher's Classroom Funds 6,750.00 0.00

Teacher's Wish List 3,189.98 0.00

Total Expenses 14,282.00 0.00

Trial Balance - Prospect Lake Elementary School PAC Created on May 18, 2021

As of May 18, 2021 Page 2 / 3



Total for all accounts 55,045.19 55,045.19

Trial Balance - Prospect Lake Elementary School PAC Created on May 18, 2021

As of May 18, 2021 Page 3 / 3



Welcome to the May Confederation Of Parents Advisory Council of Saanich’s (COPACS) report.   

At each monthly meeting, we are fortunate to have the Superintendent, members from the 
Saanich School District and the Board of Trustees join us and present updates and new 
information, along with members from other PACs and guest speakers.   

Superintendent Dave Eberwein provided us with his monthly update… 

1. 2021-2022 SCHOOL YEAR: The Province is expecting a normal opening to the upcoming 
school year.  SD63 is going on the assumption that the school year will be back to normal 
as there is no additional COVID funding for next year at this time. 

2. DISTRICT SURVEY: Thank you to everyone that took part in the district survey - the survey 
which focused on the current school year, things we liked, changes we would like to see, 
where we want to go, etc.  There was an extremely high response; close to 4,000 
responses from 900 respondents!  The largest group of respondents were parents. The 
survey responses are being reviewed and the findings will be presented at the SD63 
Board meeting next month as well as at the COPACS June meeting. 

COPACS Vice-President’s Report – Liz Keating and Kim Woodcock 

- SIDES (the South Island Distance Education School) might be switching over to an online 
learning system from their current distance education program; new name POSP – 
Provincial Online Service Program 

o The Province wants to thin down the 50 school districts offering distance systems 
o Currently 85% of the students in SIDES are from outside of our school district 
o SIDES provides services to students K-12 as well as adults coming back to finish 

their high school education.   
o SIDES provides an educational option for students and families who don’t fit the 

traditional brick-and-mortar building mold 
o With COVID, numbers at SIDES went from a couple hundred students into just 

over 1,000  

Other News… 

Food Insecurity Working Group 

- There is a small group in SD63 working together to bring awareness and promote the 
need in our community and school system regarding food insecurity. 

- The group is hoping to approach and bring on the CRD for assistance 
- Two local SD63 schools, Brentwood Elementary and Bayside Middle schools, receive daily 

drop off from the Peninsula Food Bank.  The items they receive are used for their 
“Forgotten Lunch Program.” 

Questions: Should we create a COPACS committee specific to food insecurity?  How can we tie in 
local school PACs too?  How to we build parent education and involvement? 



If you have any questions you can contact our COPACS rep, Wendy at Wendy_Bird@outlook.com 
or COPACS at the links below. 

The next COPACS Meeting: June 10th at 7pm via MS Teams  

Click on the meeting link via the COPACS website: https://copacs.sd63.bc.ca/ 

** Meetings are open to EVERYONE in the district, not just the PAC Rep ** 

COPACS Contact Information 
E-mail: copacssd63@gmail.com  
Website: https://copacs.sd63.bc.ca/ 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/sd63copacs/ 

mailto:Wendy_Bird@outlook.com
mailto:Wendy_Bird@outlook.com
https://copacs.sd63.bc.ca/
mailto:copacssd63@gmail.com
https://copacs.sd63.bc.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/sd63copacs/
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